## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

# BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

Held May 31, 2016

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer were present.

VISITORS: Cindy Barnes, Iris Hedges, Barb Selegue, Jack Hedges, Ed Monroe, John Parker, Patricia Wess, Robert Wess

#### **GUEST SPEAKER**

John Parker from Gardner Insurance came to the meeting to present the insurance renewal. The price will remain close to the same. Trustees didn't have any questions for him and the policy will renew.

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Watkins seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$20,678.36 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

iiscai oilicci.			
4837	Lowe's Company-Fence	\$8,233.57	
4838	Lowe's Company-Paint	\$945.00	
4839	Barb Selegue-phone and mileage reimbursement	\$53.08	
4840	Englefield Oil CoBulk Fuel	\$121.66	
4841	Lowe's Company – Supplies	\$308.09	
4842	Auditor of State-Audit fees	\$1,481.50	
4843	Ohio Public Entity Consortium-insurance	\$4,327.31	
4844	Lumbertown- supplies	\$34.23	
4845	Bureau of Worker's Compensation	\$1,054.00	
4846	Careworks-Worker's comp	\$248.00	
4847	Jennie Duval-payroll	\$935.82	
4848	Stephen Glaub-payroll	\$652.44	
4849	Jack Hedges-payroll	\$233.17	
4850	Ben Hupp-payroll	\$622.75	
4851	Barb Selegue-payroll	\$285.98	
4852	Daniel VanBuren-payroll	\$621.54	
4853	Donald Watkins-payroll	\$530.22	
		\$20.678.36	

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Trustees discussed having a port a john place near the park for the summer. Trustee Hupp made a motion to rent a port a john for the park for the summer. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Roll Call: VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes.

### PUBLIC COMMENT

Barb Selegue asked when Cherry Hill RD bridge would be repaired. They are fixing Mack RD bridge instead of Cherry Hill. The trustees let her know the county doesn't involve them on deciding which bridge to do first. Hopefully they will work on Cherry Hill when Mack RD is complete.

Robert Wess said he was visited by the Health Department saying there was a complaint about a lot of trash on his property. He would like to know who filed the complaint. The trustees let him know they have no knowledge of complaints to the health department.

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Hupp. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:27pm.

### - 2

# RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

	OI IICOLILLO
Held May 31, 2016	
Clam/	<u> </u>
Daniel Van Buren- President	Ben Hupp-Vice President
Stephen Glaub- Trustee	Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer
Stephen Glaub-Trustee	Jennie Duvai-Fiscai Officei